Gentry Subdivision Homeowners Association

Board Minutes, 16 July 2007
The meeting was called to order at 3:30 p.m. this date at Rocky Mtn B&T with the following members present:  David Sellon, Mike Maloney, Randy Russell, Mary Rita Groth, Carol McClure and Warren Phifer, Board Advisor, and Kay Muns, Adm. Asst.

The minutes from the June meeting were approved as read.  The treasurer reported no income for June but expenses of $551.16 for July.  We now have $12,017.00 in the checking account, $11,772.64 in the Vanguard MM, and $10,643.04 in the CD.  This CD will be rolled over on 20 July unless we close it.  Mike plans to check the new interest rate to determine if it will remain one of our higher options.  If so, he will leave the CD with Mountain View for the next 9 months.  His report was approved.
David reported on the action that has been taken on several properties; such as: 809 SA is now in foreclosure; 822 SB has yet to respond to our notice of delinquent payments for the 2007 assessment and penalties; a lien has been placed on 715 SG for non-payment of 2006 and 2007 assessments plus the monthly penalty of $25; and for 802 SG, David has authorized our attorney to file for an injunction against the owner in order for us to have the lawn work done and the owner billed.
Carol gave us a report on our maintenance contractor, ELC.  She reported that three sprinkler heads need repairs, which ELC will do.  The control box to regulate the sprinklers may have been vandalized since it was obvious certain areas were not being watered.  The box has now been returned to the automatic settings.  We still are waiting to receive the liability policy from ELC.

David has talked with several tree trimmers and has asked Johnson Tree Trimmers to submit a bid for several large branches in the park and along Cheyenne Meadows Road that need trimming.  David reported that the cost will be in the neighborhood of $1,000.00.

Randy had nothing new to report about our Website.

Concerning covenant problems, David reported that the renter at 640 SG has agreed to cancel the charges against Mrs. Marshall for taking his dog to the Humane Society in order to be certain the dog was being fed and given water.  Mrs. Marshall will still have to appear in court, but this is only a formality.  As far as the upkeep of 640 SG, David will talk/write to the owner regarding some serious problems.  Such as, the gate to the back yard being painted orange and debris scattered around on the lawn and driveway that leaves an unattractive view.
David announced that Helen Upton, a facilitator, was unable to meet with us today.  She is still planning to talk with us and answer questions in light of assisting our Board to be more efficient and effective.

David had had a meeting at his house with four homeowners who had expressed interest in chairing various committees.  He was able to add several Neighborhood Watch Captains, which will give us greater participation in this program.

The monthly CAI newsletter is mailed to David, and he mentioned several articles that have information our HOA can use.  This organization is proving to be helpful to us.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:18 p.m.  The August meeting will be held in this same location on 20 August at 3:30 p.m.               Respectfully submitted, Kay Muns, Adm. Asst.

